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Dear Brethren,  
 

Enclosed please find the Peterborough District’s Electronic Beacon, Volume Three, Number 7, May 
2010 (Whole Number 31).   
 

My apologies to those of you who look forward to receiving the Beacon each month. Coming out of an 
Official Board meeting at my church in Keene in late January, I fell on a piece of black ice in 
the dark, landing on my right shoulder. My doctor informed me that I’d pinched a 
nerve in my shoulder and, as a result, was to avoid using a computer mouse as 
much as possible and take regular weekly physiotherapy. The physiotherapist 
has finally given me permission to resume more computer activities, and hence I 
can finally produce the May 2010 issue of this publication.  

 
This issue contains 28 pages.  
 

The monthly calendar in the Beacon allows the Brethren to see, at a glance, the work being done in the 
District for that month. Thus, if you’re interested in attending a particular Degree, look at page 5 to see 
where one is being conducted in the District.  
 

Each month also provides an inspirational message from the D.D.G.M. as well as the monthly D.D.G.M. 
Communiqué from the Grand Master, the Deputy Grand Master and the Grand Secretary.  
 

Definitions of Masonic terms are also included in each issue along with ―Masonic Points to Ponder‖, a short 
piece of Masonic Education, excerpts from Mackey’s Encyclopaedia of Freemasonry, excerpts from Grand 
Lodge’s publication, Whence Come We ? Freemasonry in Ontario 1764 - 1980 and excerpts from the 
Peterborough District’s publication, ―History of A.F. and A.M. Lodges: Peterborough District‖.   
 

The Beacon is now reaching 816 Brethren throughout Ontario, across Canada, in the United States, in the 
British Isles and as far away as New Zealand and Australia. As always, it is sent in a pdf file format and as 
an attachment to an e-mail with ―blind copies‖ to the recipients to preserve the confidentiality of your e-mail 
address. 
 

Please don’t hesitate to forward it on to anyone who might find its contents of interest. By the same token, 
send me an e-mail if you would not like to receive further issues of the Beacon and your name will be 
immediately removed from its circulation list.  
  
Sincerely and fraternally yours,  
 

Bob McBride 

——————————————————————————————————————— 
R.W. Bro. Robert Collins McBride (Bob),  

- Peterborough District‘s Communications Chairman and District Historian,  

- Past Peterborough District Deputy Grand Master, 2007 - 2008,  

- Grand Lodge‘s Assistant Editor of The Ontario Mason Magazine,   

- Grand Lodge‘s Team Leader and Editor of Reflections: The Newsletter of the Committee on Masonic Education,  

- Director, Masonic Foundation of Ontario.   

E-mail: ddgm2007 "at" nexicom.net 

———————————————————————————————–———————— 
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  Peterborough District’s  

   Electronic Beacon  
 

     T eamwork 

     E ncourages 

     A ctive 

     M asons 
 
Volume Three, Issue 7        Whole Number 31 
 

Monday, May 3, 2010 
  

 

Sections In This Issue:  
  

- Message from the Peterborough D.D.G.M. 2009 – 2010   p.   03 
- From The Editor         p.   04  
- District Calendar: May 2010       p.   05 
- Invitation to Bro. Jim Rees’ 200th Whole Blood Donation   p.   06 
- Peterborough District’s Grand Master’s Reception Announcement p.   07 
- Grand Lodge’s 155th Annual Communications’ Announcements pp. 08 - 11 
- Monthly Communiqué From Grand Lodge     pp. 12 - 15 
- Grand Master’s Project        p.   16 
- Peterborough District Project        p.   17 
- Masonic Terms: Arts; Parts; Points       p.   18  
- Index of Masonic Education within the Beacon    p.   19  
- Masonic Education: Tips for Installations & Investitures   pp. 20 - 23 
- “Opportunities For Further Light”       pp. 24 - 28 

 

 

 

 

 This house is supported by the columns of  

 Brotherly Love, Relief, and Truth….  
 
 

 

 

 - source: May 2010 Summons of  

                             Keene Lodge A.F. & A.M. No. 374 G.R.C. 
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Message from the Peterborough D.D.G.M. 2009 – 2010: 
 

 

Brethren 
 

I would like to pass on congratulations to the Brethren of the Grand Lodge of Canada in 

the Province of Ontario as almost $38,000 has been raised in support of the G.M.‘s 

initiative, ―Coffee for our Canadian troops‖, which bodes well with my theme ―Pride in 

ourselves, the strength of one, the power of many‖. 
 

I encourage the Lodges to keep in mind the G.M.‘s message in the February 2010 

Beacon. We have been fortunate to have many new Candidates come into the Craft 

recently. In the past a lot of energy and effort has been put forth to bring in new 

Members, but it will be just as challenging to nurture that interest in our Craft, so that the 

principals of Freemasonry will always be a daily part of their life. Visitation to Masonic 

events is an important and effective component. The night hosted by Clementi Lodge 

No. 313 with R.W. Bro. David Cameron‘s presentation on the Kipling Masonic Gavel, 

followed by the Degree Team of Grand Lodge Officers led by R.W. Bro. Tom 

Hogeboom was a very enjoyable evening that has left a lasting impression on the minds 

of all present. The Wellington 18th Century Degree in Campbellford on Saturday, 17 April 2010 was also a 

memorable night, much enjoyed by all in attendance. I highly recommend to the Brethren who have not had the 

opportunity to see this presentation to make every effort to do so.  
 

The Brethren who attended the District Lodge of Instruction on Thursday, 8 April 2010 were much appreciative of the 

information passed on by R.W. Bros. William Elliot, George McCowan, James Pearson and V.W. Bro. Gordon 

Crutcher. These Brethren have a wealth of knowledge and expertise to share with us. The knowledge we gain from 

these meetings is best put to use when we in turn share it at Lodge, particularly when we have our practices. 
 

Contributions to the District Project are picking up. The health care system is much talked about these days, both 

positive and negatively. In choosing this project I felt it was something that would show our commitment to the 

community in the region we know as the Peterborough Masonic District but would also have a positive influence on 

the hospitals and their patients in the areas around us. I thank the Brethren who have already contributed to the project 

and hope that many of the other Members of the Craft will come forward in this the last hour and edge us towards our 

goal. If only half the Masons of the District contributed $ 20.00, I felt a goal of $15,000 was very attainable.  

  

Brethren please confirm in your calendars the District Divine Church Service at Havelock United Church on Sunday 

30 May 2010 at 7:30 p.m. with a time of fellowship to follow and the Grand Master‘s Reception combined with the 

150th anniversary celebration of Golden Rule Campbellford / Hastings Lodge No. 126 on Saturday 05 June 2010. I 

look forward to seeing many of the Brethren at Installations over the next few weeks as this Masonic year draws to a 

close. I leave you with the following statement to think about that a Brother said to me, ―It is not our secrets that bind 

us, it is our fellowship‖. 
 

Sincerely and fraternally yours,  
 

R.W. Bro. Gary T. Ballard, Peterborough District Deputy Grand Master, 2009 - 2010.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Book of the Work has been revised (2009).  

 
Every Mason should own a copy of the revised Book of the Work.  

It’s well worth the investment.  
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From The Editor: 
 
This Peterborough District Electronic Beacon is a means of 
communicating with Brethren who have e-mail addresses. Please copy any 
information contained in this newsletter and forward it to Brethren who do 
not have access to e-mail. I look forward to receiving feedback about this 
form of communication. It does not replace any other forms of 
communication within our District but, hopefully, will provide a forum for 
rapid communication throughout the District.  
 
I have purposely not included a listing of the Brethren on the 
circulation list for privacy reasons. If you know of other Brethren who 
would like to receive a copy, please let me know.  
 
The first issue of the Beacon was sent on July 30, 2007. It was very humbling to have it chosen 
as the recipient of the Grand Lodge Award for the Best District Newsletter, 2008 - 2009. A big   
thanks to everyone who contributes to this newsletter. Your continued input and feedback is most 
appreciated.  

 

Sincerely and fraternally yours,  
 
R.W. Bro. Robert Collins McBride (Bob), Editor 

Past Peterborough District Deputy Grand Master (2007 - 2008),  

Peterborough District’s Communications Chairman,  

Peterborough District’s Historian,  

Grand Lodge’s Assistant Editor of The Ontario Mason Magazine,  

Grand Lodge’s Team Leader and Editor, of Reflections: The Newsletter of the Committee on Masonic Education,  

Director, The Masonic Foundation of Ontario.  

 

 

When and why were the Peterborough District  

Masonic Association’s Degree Teams formed ?  
 

 

   Begun in 1977 by R.W. Bro. James Hutchinson when he was Grand Senior 

Warden, the P.D.M.A. annually organizes the following Degree Teams: the 

Second Vice-Chairman hosting the Masters‘ Degree Team led by the 

Peterborough District Immediate Past District Deputy Grand Master, the First 

Vice-Chairman hosting the Junior Wardens‘ Degree Team led by the Grand 

Junior Warden and the Chairman hosting the Senior Wardens‘ Degree Team led 

by the Grand Senior Warden. Each of these events provides an opportunity for 

the respective Officers of the eleven Lodges in our District to work together, 

forming a bond of friendship. 

 

- source: R.W. Bro. Robert C. McBride, District Historian.  
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 

4 
 

   1 
Havelock Lodge 

to Avon Lake, 

Ohio 

2 
Havelock Lodge 

to Avon Lake,  

Ohio 

3 
Royal Arthur 

Lodge No. 523 

Second Degree 

Lodge: 7:30 p.m.  

4 
 

 

Clementi Lodge 

No. 313 

Second Degree 

Lodge: 7:30  

5 
Percy Lodge  

No. 675 

Third Degree 

Lodge: 7:30 p.m.  

 

6 7 
Peterborough 

Lodge No. 155 

Ladies’ Night 

Dinner: 6:30 

Lodge: 7:30 p.m.  

8 

9 
Norwood Lodge 

No. 223 

Lodge: 7:30  

10 
Golden Rule  

C/H Lodge  

No. 126 

Elections 

Lodge: 7:30  

11 
Corinthian 

Lodge No. 101 

Installation 

Banquet: 6:30  

Lodge: 7:30  

12 
W.J. Dunlop 

Lodge No. 675 

visitation to 

Jerusalem Lodge 

No. 31, 

Bowmanville 

13 
Percy Lodge  

No. 523 

Emergent  

Meeting 

Third Degree 

Lodge: 7:30 p.m.  

14 15 

16 17 18 19 
W.J. Dunlop 

Lodge No. 675 

Second Degree 

Lodge: 7:30 p.m.  

20 
Keene Lodge 

No. 374 

Installation 

Banquet: 6:30  

Lodge: 7:30 p.m.  

21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 
P.D.M.A 

Annual Meeting 

Peterborough 

Temple 

(banquet room) 

7:30 p.m.  

28 
Royal Arthur 

Lodge No. 523 

Emergent  

Meeting 

First Degree 

Lodge: 7:30 p.m.  

29 

30 
District Divine 

Service  

Havelock United 

Church  

7:30 p.m.  

31 
Havelock Lodge 

No. 435 

Installation 

Banquet: 6:30 

Lodge: 7:30 p.m.  

     

May 2010 

 

PERMANENT  

BLOOD DONOR CLINIC 
55 George St., Peterborough, 

705-749-9564  
 

For information about blood donor clinics in your area call 

Canadian Blood Services, toll-free at 1-888-935-1666.  

 

 

Percy Lodge  

No. 675 

visitation to 

United Lodge 

in Brighton 

7:30  

 

 
J.B. Hall 

Lodge 

No. 145 

Second 

Degree 

7:30 p.m.  
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William James Dunlop Lodge A.F. & A.M. No. 675 G.R.C.  

invites you to share in the celebration for  

our Junior Warden, Bro. Jim Rees,  

who will be giving his  

200th Whole Blood Donation  

on Thursday, June 10, 2010  

at 1:00 p.m.  

at the Peterborough Blood Donors Clinic  

55 George St., Peterborough, 705-749-9564  

 

 

William James Dunlop Lodge has obtained dispensation for the Brethren to wear 

their regalia at this event.  

 

Refreshments will be served and the media has been invited.  

 

We look forward to a large turn-out of fellow-Masons from throughout the 

Peterborough District and abroad to help showcase this event to the general public.  

 

Bro. Rees is only the third Mason to accomplish this milestone goal in the 

Peterborough District, the other two being V.W. Bro. Vern Orr and W. Bro. Stan 

Foskett. 

PERMANENT  

BLOOD DONOR CLINIC 

55 George St., Peterborough, 

705-749-9564  

 

For information about blood donor clinics in 

your area call Canadian Blood Services, toll-free 

at 1-888-935-1666.  



 

 
 

 

Bob McBride. MSPub / DDGM / Peterborough District’s Electronic Beacon / 2010-05-01, Volume Three, Issue 7 

Page 7 

                                                                         

                     

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Peterborough Masonic District 
cordially invites you and your guest to a  

 

RECEPTION AND BANQUET 
 

in honour of 

M.W. Bro. Raymond S. J. Daniels 
GRAND MASTER 

 

Grand Lodge A.F. & A.M. of Canada 

in the Province of Ontario 
 

in conjunction with the 

150th Anniversary 

Golden Rule – Campbellford Hastings Lodge No. 126 
 

Campbellford  & District Curling Club 
                                                  

381 Front Street North  

Campbellford, Ontario 
 

Saturday, June 5, 2010 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Tickets will be held at the door upon receipt of payment. Ticket orders will be confirmed by e-mail. 

Social Hour 6:00 p.m. 

Dinner             7:00 p.m. 

Dress:    Tuxedo or Business Suit. 

G.L. officers:   formal 

                                                                          

$35.00 per person 

RSVP To:   

 Dennis Hildebrand 

 1 Frankish Crt 

 Lakefield, Ontario. 

 K0L 2H0 
 Phone: 705- 652-1957 

 E-mail: dennisoct31@hotmail.com 
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Monthly Communiqué from Grand Lodge: 2009/10 – 19  
 
May 2010 
 

From the Grand Master …  
 

 

   Our ancient and honourable fraternity has been described as a gentleman‘s philosophical society. 

This apt definition implies a certain standard of courtesy and conduct that goes beyond mere 

civility and is characterized by respect, honour, and integrity in all interpersonal relations, both 

within and without the Lodge. The Charges of a Freemason specifically forbid ―doing or saying 

anything offensive that would forbid an easy and free conversation, for that would blast our 

harmony and defeat our laudable purposes.‖ We are admonished in the General Charge: May 

kindness and brotherly love distinguish your conduct as men and as Masons. 

   The twenty-first century is an age of instant global communication through sophisticated 

Information Technology. E-mail and electronic texting devices allow us to exchange information 

with the click of a key. Every tool created and invention known to man can be perverted and put to 

sinister use. So it is with our communication tools. While the efficiency and expediency of 

communication has been of great benefit to us, it has also created many serious issues in the 

jurisdiction. Private piques and quarrels, instead of being kept ‗in house‘ and settled amicably in a 

gentlemanly fashion, are fuelled and escalated when e-mails written with a full head of steam are 

circulated to anyone and everyone in the address book. When differences arise between Brethren, 

it is all too easy to fire off a scathing note before cooling off, and allowing common sense and 

reason to prevail. Many of the issues that come before the Grand Master and Grand Secretary for 

mediation stem from this misuse of the electronic communication media. 

   During the last three years, e-mails critical of Grand Lodge in general, and recently, the Grand 

Master in particular, have been circulated by an anonymous writer. The source being unidentified, 

these letters are considered unworthy of acknowledgment or response by Grand Lodge. Every 

democratic institution benefits from positive criticism and a loyal opposition. However, unfounded 

allegations and slanderous accusations circulated indiscriminately with malicious intent create 

disunity and are unworthy of anyone who claims to be a Mason. Each one of us could benefit from 

a careful reading and contemplative study of the General Charge where the Ideal of a Freemason is 

portrayed. We ought to ask ourselves, do we really mean what we say on the floor of the Lodge? 

More importantly, do we actively practise what we preach? It is our bounden duty to press toward 

the mark of our high calling. 

Be careful of your thoughts, for your thoughts become your words. 

Be careful of your words, for your words become your actions. 

Be careful of your actions because your actions become your habits. 

Be careful of your habits, for your habits become your character. 

Be careful of your character, for your character becomes your destiny. 

(The Friendship Book 2010) 

   This is the season of Installations in many of our Lodges. Best wishes to all those new 

Worshipful Masters and Officers assuming leadership roles responsible for the government of the 

Lodge. In your hands rests the future success of the Lodge. 

 

   Raymond S.J. Daniels 
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Grand Master’s Itinerary: 
 

May 2010 
  01 Victoria District Grand Master's Reception, Fenelon Twp. Centre Cambray 
  02 * Toronto Humber Valley District Divine Service 4:15  
   St. Phillips Anglican Church     Etobicoke 
  04-05 * Lorne Lodge 622, Excursion by Train    Chapleau 
  06 The Beaches Lodge 473, Installation (Bro. Prince Selvaraj) Scarborough 
  07 * North Huron District Grand Master's Reception,  
   St John's Lodge 284, Morris & Grey Community Centre  5:30/7:00 
           Brussels 
  08 *Pythagoras Lodge 137 - 150th Anniversary  
   Land Forces Central Area, Training Centre, Building 206 6:30/7:30 Meaford 
  11 Leeds Lodge 201, Installation (Sean Pere)  7:30   Gananoque 
  14 * Ontario District Grand Master's Reception,  
   Lions Community Centre, 157 Elgin St.    Cobourg 
  15 3:00 Rising Sun Lodge 129, Rededication of Cornerstone,  
   57 Mosely St.,  
   5:30/6:30 * 150th Anniversary, Reception & Banquet,  
   Royal Canadian Legion      Aurora 
  18 Management Committee Meeting Grand Lodge Office  10:00 Hamilton 
  19 Temple Lodge 690, Third Degree Bro. Sean Ellis 7:30  Waterloo 
  22-26 World Conference of Sovereign Grand Commanders, A&ASR Toronto 
  24 Victoria Day 
  27 10:30 * Royal City Daylight Lodge 742, 10th Anniversary  Guelph 
   Order of the Amaranth Grand Sessions    Markham 
  28-29 Annual Communication, Grand Lodge of Quebec  Montreal 
June 2010 
  05 * Peterborough District Grand Master's Reception,  
   Golden Rule Hastings Lodge 126, 150th Anniversary,  
   Campbellford Curling Club  5:00/6:00    Campbellford 
  08 Grand River Lodge 151, Installation 7:30    Waterloo 
  12 St Lawrence District Quarry Lodge, 10th Anniversary  Spencerville 
  17 Kerr Lodge 230, Installation 7:30    Barrie 
  19 Richardson Lodge 136, 150th Anniversary, Christ Church Hall Stouffville 
  21 * Mystic Tie Lodge 279, Summer BBQ 6:00   Cambridge 
  23 * Oshawa Scottish Rite Club, Strawberry Dinner 6:00  Oshawa 
  24 10:30 Royal City Daylight Lodge 742, Installation 
   7:00 A&ASR Valley of Guelph Installation   Guelph 
  26 Maple Leaf Lodge 119, 150th Anniversary conclusion,  
   Banquet- Prince Arthur Banquet Hall, Speaker   Bath 
  27 * Norfolk Lodge 10, Pilgrimage to Grave of First Grand Master   Woodhouse 
  28 Hanover Lodge 432, Steak Fry,  5:00    Hanover 
July 2010 
  02-08 * Shrine Imperial Council Sessions    Toronto 
  19-20 Board of General Purposes,  
   Fairmont Royal York Hotel     Toronto 
  21-22 Annual Communications of Grand Lodge,  
   Fairmont Royal York Hotel     Toronto 

 
 

    True Masonic retention is obtained when both   
    Ritual and Masonic knowledge are balanced  
    with one another. 
 
      - source: May 2010 Summons,  
                     William James Dunlop Lodge A.F. & A.M. No. 675 G.R.C.  
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From the Deputy Grand Master …  
 

   April showers brought with them another 82 Official Visits by our D.D.G.M.s. It is hoped that the 

D.D.G.M.s have risen to the occasion and that the Brethren have responded with their attendance. The 

Official Visit of the D.D.G.M. is an important milestone in the life of every Lodge. It is an opportunity for 

the Lodge to ‗strut it’s stuff‘, a special occasion to welcome visitors from near and far and a chance to add 

on a couple of extra pounds at the banquet hour. 

Honorary and Life Memberships: 

   We still see references to making Brethren Honourary and Life Members or to changing By-Laws with 

respect to Life Members in the Summons we read. I would ask the D.D.G.M.s to keep an eye out for such 

situations in the Lodges in your District and encourage the Brethren to be certain that they conform to the 

requirements of Sections 185 and 187 of the Book of Constitution. In the Condition of Masonry reports we 

continue to find Lodges that have Life Memberships yet do not have a separate Life Membership Fund. 

Consult the Grand Secretary if you have any questions. 

Strategic Plan Projects: 

   Our Grand Lodge Vision: “To ensure the timeless vitality of Freemasonry in Ontario.” 

   Last month we reported on the 9 strategic projects that had been started March 1. Initial work continues 

on these projects, but as they are still in the initial stages, not all have updates at this time. We can report 

the following: 

• Project 2010-04: Ontario Mason Address Database – 11 Lodges have volunteered to participate in the 

pilot and we are now in the process of creating the technology sandbox in which to conduct the pilot 

• Project 2010-05: Information Systems Strategy for Grand Lodge Committee Shared Computer Resources 

– A strategy for configuring the Sharepoint software to manage the pilot has been created. Server hardware 

will shortly be purchased to support this pilot and the pilot for project 2010-04. 

• Project 2010-07: Establishment of Publishing Review Committee – members of the Publishing Review 

Committee have been identified and we hope to have this group in operation soon 

• Project 2010-08: Proposal for MasoniC.h.I.P. Business Model – the details of the proposal continue to be 

put in place and the final proposal will be made to Grand Lodge in July 

   In addition to the above, several new initiatives have started:  

   A new taskforce has been assembled to define a short term strategy for our Grand Lodge Website. This 

group has had its first meeting, reviewed its mandate, generated some good discussion and will begin 

documentation of the strategy and action plans in the near future. 

   A proposal is in the initial stages to deal with digitization of the Grand Lodge Proceedings in order to 

make them available to all our Brethren via a website connection. 

Grand Lodge Committee Budgets: 

   The Management Committee is reviewing the budget requests for next year as submitted by your Grand 

Lodge committee chairmen and will make its recommendations to the Audit & Finance Committee this 

month. 

Grand Lodge Committee Chairmen Reports: 

   Just to let the D.D.G.M.s know that they are not the only ones with reporting deadlines, all your Grand 

Lodge Chairmen have been under the gun to submit their Committee reports on time for the Preliminary 

Proceedings. And yes, we do have a number of delinquents that we are chasing. 

D.D.G.M. Notes: 

1. Have you booked your rooms for Grand Lodge, Monday July 19 – Thursday July 22? 

2. Have you made the information regarding the Grand Master‘s Banquet tickets (Wednesday, July 21) 

available in your Districts? 

3. Note that the meeting of the Board of General Purposes starts at 9:00 AM Monday, July 19, 2010. 

 

   D. Garry Dowling 
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From the Desk of the Grand Secretary …  
 

   As summer approaches, several of our members choose to vacation in Europe and/or visit with family 

members of their ethnic origin. With the advent of internet, many are inappropriately using e-mail to 

Lodges/Districts/Grand Lodges, overseas, in order to effect a visit. Subsequently, your Grand Lodge office 

is receiving numerous complaints regarding this break in protocol which necessitates this message being 

circulated to our membership via your office as D.D.G.M. A Masonic protocol exists between Grand 

Lodges that, quote, ―correspondence outside of one’s own jurisdiction MUST be made through the two 

respective Grand Lodge offices.‖ Some jurisdictions reply with the information requested directly to this 

office (with reminders of the protocol) while others ignore the request in its entirety. 

   A related issue is that of accompanying documentation to the visiting Lodge/Jurisdiction. Suggested is: a 

current dues card, together with a letter of introduction and good standing, on Lodge letterhead, under 

Lodge Seal, with signature of the Worshipful Master and Lodge Secretary. Only the Lodge has the most 

recent up-to-date information of a member‘s status. 

 

   Terence Shand  

 

 Symbols of our Craft 
 

The following poem was written by Bro. Gianpaul Callipo, Maple Lodge A.F. & A.M. No. 54 G.R.C., 
York District. The Grand Master, M.W. Bro. Raymond S.J. Daniels wrote to me, in my role as Editor, 
on 25 February 2010: ―Good evening R.W. Sir and Bro. Robert. I am forwarding this for your 
consideration for Reflections. I am very impressed with the work of this new Mason and his insight.‖  
 

As I gaze upon the checkered floor 
I understand that there is a lot more.  
 

Lessons are to be lived, but only two ways,  
that is the good  
and surely the bad.  
As I step onto the white,  
I feel the good that I have.  
 

The black comes very near, and I place on it too,  
For these are the lessons of bad  
that must be lived right through.  
 

My Masonic life will lead by lesson  
For the square will be my Masonic impression.  
 

I shall act upon it, but never doubt it.  
I know my Brethren will remind me of it.  
 

My badge of innocence is a feeling of peace. 
For this symbol is but older than the Golden Fleece.  
 

I have now advanced to my Fellow Craft Degree 
For there still is a world, for me to see.  
 

That now Jachin is my second support,  
I will learn to be honest and not to come short.  
 

I can now start to live, guided by the Square 
For when I gain more knowledge ... with you I will share.  

 
                  - source: Reflections: The Newsletter of the Committee on Masonic Education,  
                                 Volume 24, Number 3, Spring 2010, pp. 8 - 9.  
                                 To obtain a subscription of this quarterly Grand Lodge publication,  
                                 please go to page 27 of this May 2010 issue of the Beacon.   
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GRAND MASTER’S PROJECT 

2009 - 2011 
 

To advance the study and understanding of Freemasonry and to encourage research into the 

significant impact fraternalism in general and Freemasonry in particular have made on society in 

Ontario over the last three hundred years, the Grand Master‘s Project (2009–2011) will establish a 

fund to create a Centre for Masonic Studies in conjunction with a university in Ontario. In an age 

when Freemasonry has been fictionalized and trivialized in popular culture, gaining credibility in 

the academic community would restore the true historical perspective of the fraternity. 

 

This proposed partnership between the Grand Lodge A.F. & A.M. of Canada in the Province of 

Ontario and Brock University, St. Catharines, would honour the name of R.W. Bro. Charles A. 

Sankey (1905-2009). Dr. Sankey served as Chancellor of the University 1969-1974. A renowned 

Masonic scholar, he was active in all the concordant bodies of Masonry – Ancient & Accepted 

Scottish Rite (33°), Royal Order of Scotland, Royal Arch Masons. His extensive collection of rare 

Masonic books and papers is in the Special Collections of the James Gibson Library at Brock, 

providing a rich resource for research scholars and students. To initiate the project, a series of 

lectures is planned beginning in the spring of 2010. 

 

All contributions should be made through the Masonic Foundation of Ontario,  

Project Number 2937 

 

Raymond S.J. Daniels 

Grand Master 

4 August 2009 

 

Masonic Foundation Office: (905) 527-9105 

Mel Duke: melvyn.duke@sympatico.ca 

 
Charles Alfred Sankey, B.Sc., M.Sc., Ph.D., D.Sc., 

P.Eng., was an internationally recognized authority in 

the field of chemical engineering in the pulp and 

paper industry. He became Brock University's second 

chancellor in 1969. Originally from Manitoba, Dr. 

Sankey eventually settled in St. Catharines, Ontario, 

and worked for the Ontario Paper Co. Ltd. in 

Thorold, Ontario. He was a very active member of 

Masonry and served as District Deputy Grand Master 

in 1967-1968.  

 

The Masonic collection at Brock University numbers 

more than 1,200 works, one of the largest collections 

of books on Freemasonry at any Canadian university. 

This extensive collection offers researchers and 

readers an opportunity to learn more about the 

Masonic fraternity and explore the relationship 

between Freemasonry and the social and political 

history of Ontario. 
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 Peterborough District Project  
 

Further to our last report in which we stated that the CT (Computed Tomography) scanner for Campbellford Memorial 

Hospital was expected to be installed and operating in January 2010: 
 

The installation was accomplished on schedule and on budget and immediately has proven itself as a life saving 

diagnostic acquisition. 
 

On this occasion following a (CT) scan, it was determined, with assistance of a visiting radiologist and consultation 

with a Toronto Hospital, that there was a very serious heart problem. The patient suffered cardiac arrest. There 

followed a very risky medical procedure which started the heart. An air ambulance transferred the patient to Toronto, 

where a surgical team was standing by. Surgery completed, all went well! 
 

This story was told to me by Mr. Neil Hamman and he assured me there are already many examples to the credit of 

this wonderful medical unit. Mr. Hamman is available to speak at a meeting, should you wish more information. 
 

We trust this true life saving story will be an inducement to our Masonic Brethren. Personal satisfaction will be the 

result of our contribution to this chosen project and, who knows, the next person to benefit from it may be one of us! 
 

Information can be obtained from your Lodge Chairman or either co-chairman listed below: 
 

Fraternally yours, 
 

W. Bro. Donald E. Jones and Bro. Robert Laing, District Project Co-chairmen 
 

W. Bro. Donald E. Jones 

Phone: (705) 745-5375.  E-mail: dejfrj ―at‖ sympatico.ca 
 

Bro. Robert Laing 

Phone:  (705) 653-2850.  E-mail: rbel ―at‖ sympatico.ca 
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Arts 
 

In the Masonic phrase, ―arts, parts, and points of the Mysteries of Masonry‖, arts 
means the knowledge, or things made known parts the degrees into which 
Masonry is divided, and points the rules and usages. (See Parts and also 
Points.) 
 

source:  Albert G. Mackey, M.D., 33°, An Encyclopaedia of Freemasonry  
  and Its Kindred Sciences, Comprising The Whole Range of Arts,  
  Sciences and Literature as connected with The Institution,  
  (London: The Masonic History Company), 1924, p. 80. 
 

Parts 
 

In the old obligations, which may be still used in some portions of the country, 
there was a provision which forbade the revelation of any of the arts, parts, or 
points of Masonry. Oliver explains the meaning of the word parts by telling us 
that it was ―an old word for degrees or lectures.‖ (See Points.) 
 

source:  Albert G. Mackey, M.D., 33°,  
  An Encyclopaedia of Freemasonry and Its Kindred Sciences,  
  Comprising The Whole Range of Arts, Sciences and Literature  
    as connected with The Institution,  
    (London: The Masonic History Company), 1924, p. 544. 
 

Points 
 

In the Old Constitutions known as the Halliwell or Regius 
MS., there are fifteen regulations which are called 
points. The fifteen articles which precede are said to 
have been in existence before the meeting at York, and 
then only collected after search, while the fifteen points 
were then enacted. Thus, we are told -  
   ―Fifteen artyculus they there sougton, (sought, found out)  
   And fifteen poyntys there they wrogton, (wrought, enacted).‖  

The points referred to in the ritualistic phrase, ―arts, 
parts, and points of the hidden mysteries of Masonry,‖ 
are the rules and regulations of the Institution. Phillips’ 
New World of Words (edited 1706) defines point as ―an 
head or chief matter.‖ It is in this sense that we speak of 
the ―points or Masonry.‖  
 

source:  Albert G. Mackey, M.D., 33°,  
  An Encyclopaedia of Freemasonry  
                          and Its Kindred Sciences,  
  Comprising The Whole Range of Arts, Sciences  
                          and Literature as connected with The Institution,  
                         (London: The Masonic History Company), 1924, p. 572. 
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Masonic Education: 
 

Index of Masonic Education within the Beacon:  
 

 

Date Volume Issue 
Number 

Number of 
pages 

Masonic Education 

2007-07-30 One  1 3 District Directory  
& Organizational Charts 

2007-08-10 2 5 Key positions in Grand Lodge 

2007-08-22 3 6 Correct use of Sign of Fidelity 

2007-09-24 4 17 Correct way to  
introduce Visitors into Lodge 

2007-10-26 5 19 Introduction of  
Brother to Brother Tool Kit 

2007-11-21 6 19 Proper protocol at Installations 

2007-12-24 7 22 Proper protocol at  
Masonic Banquets 

2008-01-28 8 33 Proper use of  
Lodge Officers’ Collars 

2008-02-29 9 31 Masonic Bequests 

2008-03-31 10 46 Lewis Jewel 

2008-04-30 11 45 Grand Honours 

2008-05-31 12 39 Proper Dress Code 

2008-06-30 13 27 Special Ceremonies 

2008-07-31 14 22 Membership Cards 

2008-09-01 Two   1 11 Resources of the District 

2008-10-01 2 16 Attendance - Membership, 
Business Meeting Practices, 
Community - Social Involvement 

2008-11-01 3 16 How to run a successful meeting 

2008-12-01 4 16 Tips for leading discussions successfully 

2009-01-01 5 17 Veteran Jubilee Medal -  
Fifty Years a Mason 

2009-02-01 6 20 Lodge Management:  
Coping With Change (Part One) 

2009-03-01 7 21 Lodge Management:  
Coping with Change (Part Two)  

2009-04-01 8 20 The Masonic Gavel,  
what it is  
and proper protocol for receiving it 

2009-05-01 9 21 The new applicant -  
The Committee of Inquiry 

2009-06-01 10 25 Tips for memorizing the Ritual 

2009-09-01 1 23 Grand Lodge Order of Introduction Three  

2009-10-01 2 19 Guidelines and Instructions  
For The Lodge Mentor 

2009-11-11 3 21 Protocol for: Funeral Honours, Opening 
and Closing Knocks, Use of the Wands 

2009-12-01 4 23 The Art and Science of Communication 

2010-01-01 5 22 Planning a Friend to Friend Night 

2010-02-01 6 23 Reception of Visiting Brethren  

2010-05-01 7 28 Tips for Installations & Investitures 
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Masonic Education: Tips for Installations & Investitures 
 

Editor’s Note: Brethren: 

    The following is taken from Installation & Investiture Ceremony, Ritual, 

   Protocol, Tips and Reminders, Revision # 3, November 20, 2009, (a),  

   compiled by V.W. Bro. Gordon Crutcher, Chairman, Protocol & Etiquette  

   Committee, in consultation with The Custodian of The Work,  

   M.W. Bro. Donald H. Mumby. If you would like to receive the entire 

   document, contact Board of General Purposes Member 

   and Protocol and Etiquette Team Leader: V.W. Bro. Gordon Crutcher,  

   E-mail address: Gordon ―at‖ Crutcher.ca  
 

PREPARING FOR A CEREMONY OF INSTALLATION  
   This outline provides some practical suggestions for an Installing Master to consider PRIOR to the Ceremony of 

Installation. It also reviews his responsibilities.  

1. It’s an Honour ‐ and a Challenge  

   ―From time immemorial, it has been an established custom . . . for each lodge, once in every year . . . to select . . .‖ 

and install their Master. Every lodge does it ‐ every year. The process is the same, whether for a first‐time Master or a 

―recycled‖ P.M.  

   In each and every case, the ceremony is, or should be, a highlight of the year for the lodge and all its members.  

   To be asked to be the Installing Master is an honour and privilege. It is second only to that of actually being elected 

W.M. of the lodge. However, that honour carries with it an obligation and a great deal of work.  

   As the Installing Master, you are the driving force behind the most exciting evening your Master Elect has yet to 

experience in his Masonic journey. Your obligation is to ensure the evening measures up to his expectations and that it 

is everything it possibly could be, with respect to the Ceremony.  

   While there are still some Installing Master‘s who attempt to put an Installation together in a month ‐ or a couple of 

weeks ‐ it does take the better part of a year to do it properly and completely, particularly if it‘s your first time as an 

Installing Master.  

   The Installing Board should be made up of as many lodge members as possible. While all members of the Installing 

Board itself must be Installed Masters, (including the Tyler), younger and newer lodge members ‐ who are not 

Installed Masters ‐ may certainly take part in the investiture of Officers and asked to present the working tools.  

It is absolutely essential that the Installing Board be given ample time to learn, (or re‐learn), their work.  

   Except in the case of an emergency, it is inexcusable to ask someone to deliver a piece of ritual only a few days 

before ‐ unless, of course you‘ve previously asked them to back up that part.  

2. Starting At The Beginning  

   The W.M., constitutionally is required to preside over every meeting of his lodge. This does not mean that he must 

undertake to perform the entire Ceremony of Installation all by himself, anymore than the reference to ―W.M.‖ in the 

Book of Work means the Master must do it all. However, it is his right and prerogative to do so. Also, he is 

responsible to ensure that it is done properly.  

   Only under special circumstances should anyone other than the Worshipful Master install his 

successor! This should be borne in mind when reading the following comments.  
When the Senior Warden (i.e. the potential W.M.) asks you to be his Installing Master:  

Be sure he is aware that he must first seek permission from the W.M.  

Your first question must be ‐ has he done that?  

When he tells you that he has and that the W.M. is agreeable, you should quietly confirm with the W.M. that such 

is the case. You want to personally seek the W.M.‘s blessing and also invite him to be involved in the Ceremony. 

This is but simple common courtesy.  

   Determine if there are any special people that the potential W.M. may wish to play a part in his Installation, such as 

his sponsor. Or, if any special courtesies would be appropriate, such as a father placing his son in the Chair. This 

would also be a good time to enquire if a family member may want to make a presentation (e.g. a gavel, or his apron).  

3. Forms – Aids to Planning  

   Remember there is an excellent specimen trestle board you could utilize. It is posted on the Grand Lodge web site. 

The address is: http://grandlodge.on.ca/Forms/  

   (Note the capital ―F‖ on Forms.) Scroll down the page (under ―Lodge Forms‖) until you come to:  

Installing Board BLANK. Updated 2008 10 04.1.doc . That specimen trestle board outlines all the parts of the 

Ceremony that can be assigned, step by step.  
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   Does your lodge maintain a worksheet that would provide you with a history of which member can do what parts of 

the Ceremony? (If not, why not?) Such a worksheet can save you a lot of time in assigning the various parts.  

   Hopefully this worksheet provides for computer date stamping. That way, you (and all readers) will easily know if 

you‘re working with the most recent revision.  

   Consider also preparing a trestle board in two formats:  

The first outlines the PARTS of the Ceremony, in their sequential order, as per the specimen on the Grand Lodge 

web site.  

The other lists each PERSON (in alphabetical order) who is participating in the Ceremony – and opposite his 

name, shows all the parts/tasks assigned to that brother. (This is very handy when one person is doing two or 

more parts.)  

   Every member of the Installing Board, (including those who will be Investing the Officers Elect and proposing ‐ or 

responding ‐ to Toasts at the Banquet), should receive a Confirmation Letter. Such a letter not only will make it clear 

what responsibilities have been assigned to that person, it will also prompt them to get back to you if there has been a 

misunderstanding.  

   Corresponding with Members of the Board by e‐mail is quite acceptable. However, e‐mails don‘t always reach their 

intended recipient. So while e‐mails are good, supplementary correspondence by a written letter, sent by Canada Post, 

is even better.  

   The Ceremony of Installation booklet does suggest that the assignment of certain parts may require a little more 

care, (i.e. the Qualifications of a Master, the Summary of Ancient Charges, the Obligations, the Wardens, the 

Directors of Ceremony, the Chaplain, the Secret Work, the Charge from N.E., and, or course, the General Charge). 

These parts, in particular, should have a backup person assigned, as should there be a backup for the I.M. himself.  

4. The Process  

   On your own, before you spring into action, familiarize yourself with the Ceremony. Even more importantly, read 

the very useful Comments on the Ceremony, which are found at the back of the Ceremony of Installation booklet.  

   Carry out a couple of thorough reviews of the Ceremony itself, its mechanics and those aforementioned key lectures.   

Familiarize yourself with the ―big picture‖.  

   While it is certainly not necessary for the I.M. to personally do all of the ritual, he must ensure that it is done 

properly. Bear this in mind when assigning parts.  

When selecting your installing team, there are two key parts that should be carefully considered:  

The Director of Ceremonies: His skill and knowledge of the ceremony will set the tempo for the ceremony. While 

the I.M. directs the overall program, a good D of C is instrumental in seeing everything comes together as it 

should. The I.M. is in charge of the program; the D of C is in charge of the ―floor‖ and what happens on the 

―floor‖. When the I.M. and the D of C work hand in hand, the outcome is a memorable and impressive ceremony, 

leaving a favourable impression on everyone in attendance. Those who participate are grateful. Most of all, the 

M.E. and his officers will be inspired and will likely reflect fondly back upon the ceremony over the rest of the 

year.  

The Assistant Director of Ceremonies: He will provide a fluent flow to the details, such as adjusting the W.M.‘s 

apron before the installation, helping to escort the brethren and officers, as well as getting the Officer‘ collars in 

the proper order prior to investiture.  

   Start by making up a list of potential participants. Take care to slot in those special people whom the potential W.M. 

has requested be given an opportunity to participate.  

   It is important that the Past Masters of the lodge be asked to participate in the Ceremony. After exhausting the 

resources of the lodge, then invite brethren from other lodges to be part of the ceremony. The principal Officers and 

lecturers will add lustre and polish to the ceremony, so select wisely. 

Contact each person on your list to determine if he will take part. If you don‘t already have it, ask them for both their e

‐mail address and their postal address. REMEMBER ‐ This should be done MONTHS before the Installation, NEVER 

a week or two before.  

   Of course, there can be situations where a participant has to cancel, but you do have a potential backup. Right?  

   Now, take the time to send out that Confirmation Letter. It can prevent nasty surprises later.  

   Confirm with the Lodge Secretary that he has invited the DDGM and the District Secretary to attend the Installation. 

And that he has ordered the M.E.‘s apron and gavel. And the I.P.M.‘s jewel. And that he has the Examining Board‘s 

report, the Auditors‘ Report, (duly signed, of course), and the lodge Minute Book and By‐Laws, along with the Book 

of Constitution. (Don‘t leave anything to chance.)  

   As a courtesy, you should also advise the DDGM, by letter, that you would like him to make the Final Proclamation.  

5. Using the Same “Hymn Book”  

   Ensure all members of the Installing Board are using the current Installation Ceremony booklet. Grand Lodge does 

make revisions to the booklet, from time to time. Each revision supersedes (i.e. totally replaces) the previous version. 

Everyone participating in the Ceremony MUST work from a common reference source. (We should probably start a 
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recycling program for out‐of‐date editions of our rituals and ceremonies.)  

6. Rehearsals  

   You should schedule at least one rehearsal for the Board and, ideally, another for the members of your lodge who 

are ―not Installed Masters‖. This way, M.M.‘s, F.C.‘s, and E.A.‘s will know what is expected of them, such as how to 

enter and leave lodge, how to perambulate properly and how to give the Grand Honours. Some of these members may 

also be presenting the Working Tools, or investing an Officer.  

   You could tactfully mention to the Board that while THEY may not need the practice, (which of course they do), 

YOU certainly need it. Tell them you need to rehearse your timing, your interaction with and instructions to the Board, 

and to have assurance that everything will occur in an impressive manner.  

7. Prime Function of the Installing Master  

   The Installing Master‘s prime function is similar to that of a traffic cop. He is responsible for everything; for the ―big 

picture‖. He keeps the ceremony moving along in an orderly fashion.  

   When the day for the Installation arrives, it can be very hectic for the I.M. Last minute phone calls, cancellations, 

substitutions, questions . . . There is a lot happening. It can be very confusing. So, here‘s a suggestion about another 

tool that you could use. It‘s an expanded version of the Ceremony‘s worksheet. It outlines the entire Ceremony, in 

order:  

With the name of the person doing the task  

Together with the first couple of lines of his ritual.  

While there should be only one prompter, we have all been at an Installation (and a Degree) where the prompter 

momentarily loses his place, for a variety of reasons.  

In such a situation, the I.M. can get the Board Member started and the prompter back on track.  

   IMPORTANT: This is not meant to suggest in any way that reading from the Ceremony of Installation booklet is an 

acceptable alternative to delivering the ritual from memory!  

8. And In Conclusion  

   That‘s it ‐ but is it? Just a few last reminders:  

   As the Installing Master, remember that you are to assume the chair in the First Degree, after all the other business 

of the lodge that evening has been completed.  

   It is left to the discretion of the W.M., the I.M., and the M.E., whether any visiting brethren, (including the Installing 

Board), are received into the lodge in the First Degree, or the Second Degree.  

   It is the I.M. (or a designated P.M.) who opens the lodge in the Second Degree, and then proceeds with the 

Ceremony.  

   The Officers of the Installing Board will be asked to take their chairs, (either formally or informally), before the 

M.E. is presented.  

9. Wrapping Up  

Here are a few final suggestions:  

Upon assuming the chair, (and thanking the W.M. for the privilege), you could remind the brethren of several 

things:  

There is only one prompter – and who it is;  

Any local traditions are not a part of the ritual and must be avoided;  

The brethren who perambulate are to remain standing after they have finished, until the new W.M. seats them.  

When assigning work, it is quite acceptable to have other Past Masters open the lodge in the Second and Third 

Degrees, as well as to open and close the Board. They must, however, assume the gavel in the proper form  

Should an appointed Officer Elect be unable to attend, he may be invested by proxy. (This is not the case, though, 

with an elected officer.)  

Should the outgoing W.M., for some reason, not be available to be invested as I.P.M.:  

‐ This can be done at a later date.  

‐ A Board of Installed Masters must be opened at that time.  

‐ The Board is a separate entity. As such:  

(1) There is no need to first open lodge in the Second or Third Degree.  

(2) A Board can be opened directly from the First Degree.  

Have an information card prepared, listing the names of the Officers Elect in the order you want them to re‐enter 

the lodge, after the Board has been closed. (This would be the order in which they are to be Invested.)  

Give this card to the Senior Warden Elect, as he is responsible for lining up the Officers in the vestibule. Also 

give a copy of the card to the Tyler of the Board, and the D of C.  

In keeping with the significance of the evening, the I.M. should definitely wear a tuxedo (i.e. Black Tie), as is also 

the case with every other Member of the Installing Board. If applicable, they also should be wearing their dress 

regalia.  
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Prior to the ceremony, reserve a chair for yourself to the right of the I.P.M.‘s chair. This is especially important if 

the lodge room is full. That‘s where you will need to sit after the I.P.M. has been invested and escorted to his 

chair. (DO NOT ASK THE I.P.M. TO GIVE UP HIS CHAIR AFTER HE HAS BEEN INVESTED.)  

Remind the W.M. that if he wishes to express his appreciation to the I.M. (or anyone else) at the end of the 

Ceremony, he should take no longer than three minutes to do so. (Even Oscar recipients at the Academy Awards 

are on the clock.) This is not an appropriate occasion for him to unduly add to the length of the evening. Our 

motto is: ―In by 8:00 out by 10:00‖  

Every Worshipful Master should be given the learning opportunity and enjoy the experience of acting as an 

Installing Master. To encourage this, a copy of the current edition of the Ceremony of Installation booklet should 

be presented to the new Worshipful Master on the night of his Installation. With a year to prepare himself, he will 

certainly be able to preside with competence and confidence twelve months hence.  

 

Full acknowledgement for the inspiration and original creation of this material is given to  

R. W. Bro. John E. Stevens, PDDGM, London East District ‐ and also to  

R.W. Bro. William A. Elliott, PDDGM, Victoria District, for his assistance in revising it.  

 

  

There is no religion higher than the Truth 
 

A Mason is a Philosopher studying the hidden mysteries of nature and science. In this Pythagorean 
definition, a philosopher is not a wise man, but a lover of wisdom – a humble seeker for Truth. The 
Quest for Truth is our most noble purpose. ―Certain treasures lead us on a veritable ‘Queste’ that is 
undertaken one day for no conscious reason and never ends, a queste through nature, people, 
history, art, a queste that is total and absolute. This is the reason that such an approach is eternal, 
and it could well prove that the gold one hunts for is much more a spiritual as opposed to material 
gold that may be everywhere and nowhere, in each place spirit may breathe, each step that human 
knowledge takes forward.‖ (Gérard Lupin, quoted by Jean Markale) Is that not the whole purpose of 
Freemasonry encapsulated in a few lines? Masonry, from the beginning, was, and is, a ―Teacher of 
Great Truths‖. 

 
Where shall Truth be found? 

 
Ancient legends tell of a secret vault containing a sacred treasure. The winding stair 
leads to the sanctum sanctorum deep within the mystical temple. The injunction 
―Know Thyself‖ was inscribed over the portals of the ancient temples of Initiation. 
Every man seeks answers to the fundamental questions of his existence: What am 
I? Why am I here? Where am I going? Our Masonic art guides and directs each 
man to know himself by providing a carefully constructed course in Self-
improvement: Self-examination; Self-discovery; Self-analysis; Self-realization; Self-
fulfilment. Of itself, Masonry does not, nor can it, make good men better. That great 
work must be done, like an Olympic athlete in training, by each individual striving 
daily to be a better man.  

 
We are taught that Masonry is a progressive science. Albert Einstein (1879-1955), that 
great genius of the twentieth century, put it in these words: ―Curiosity has its own 
reason for existence. One cannot help but be in awe when he contemplates the 
mysteries of life. It is enough if one tries merely to comprehend a little of this mystery 
every day. Never lose a holy curiosity.‖ It is in this sense that every speculative 
Freemason is a student of philosophy and every Masonic Lodge is a Temple of 
Learning. 
 

"Get Knowledge – get Wisdom, but with all thy getting, get Understanding." 
 

                  - source: M.W. Bro. Raymond S.J. Daniels, ―The Quest for Gold‖,  
                                 Reflections: The Newsletter of the Committee on Masonic Education,  
                                 Volume 24, Number 3, Spring 2010, pp. 11 - 12.  
                                 To obtain a subscription of this quarterly Grand Lodge publication,  
                                 please go to page 27 of this May 2010 issue of the Beacon.   
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“Opportunities For Further Light”  
 

Editor’s Note: Beginning with Volume Two, Issue, 1, 
September 2008, the Beacon provides its readership with 
excerpts from the Grand Lodge’s publication, Whence Come 
We ? Freemasonry in Ontario 1764 - 1980, Edited by The 
Special Committee on the History, Wallace McLeod, Chairman 
(Hamilton: Masonic Holdings), 1980.  
 

The Schismatic Grand Lodge at Niagara 
Part Two 

 

Editor’s Note: Prior to 1763, what we today think of as Ontario was part of New France. Between 
1774 and 1791 it was part of what was known as Quebec. Between 1791 and 1841 it was known 
as Upper Canada, between 1841 and 1867, as Canada West and in 1867 became known as 
Ontario.  

  

   The irrevocable step came on April 24, 1803 when Silvester Tiffany, Grand Secretary of the Grand Lodge 
of Upper Canada, wrote to Jarvis demanding the surrender of the jewels and any other belongings held by 
him, the same to be forwarded to the Niagara Brethren.  
   In October 1803, Patrick, spurred by the activity at Niagara, summoned all Lodges, in Jarvis’ name, to 
send representatives to a meeting of the Provincial Grand Lodge at York on February 10, 1804, but those 
favourable to the Grand Lodge of Niagara ignored the summons.  
   In the years after 1804, the schismatic Grand Lodge held regular assemblies (except for the war years, 
1812-1815) and officers were elected and installed. Its members were active in the individual Lodges and 
Grand Lodge issued ten warrants for new Lodges, all in the Niagara Peninsula and Western Ontario.  
   During its twenty year existence, three Brethren presided over the assemblies of the Grand Lodge: first 
George Forsyth, a merchant of Niagara (1753/5—1806; G.M., 1802—1806), then Dr. Robert Kerr (1754/5—
1824; G.M., 1807—1818, and again in June 1822), and finally George Adams of St. Catharines (G.M., 
1819—1822).  
   By 1822 when the Second Provincial Grand Lodge was formed under Simon McGillivray, the steam had 
gone out of the controversy. For three years, Danby had been an invalid under the care of George Adams 
and most of the dissidents were willing and happy to patch up their quarrel.  
   Looking back from the present day, it is easy to condemn the Niagara Brethren. Their position was 
indefensible from a legal point of view but their reaction, born as it was of frustration, is at least intelligible. 
Their activity may have saved Masonry for Upper Canada for without them the Order would have had no 
leadership at all for a number of years. But, after 1822, harmony prevailed and the fraternity once more 
began to grow.  
   John Ross Robertson provides a judicious appraisal of these early days:  

   The history of the Provincial Grand Lodge and its schismatic companion does not make a brilliant 
page in the history of the Craft of Upper Canada. As an organization it possessed all the elements 
which, combined, should have made a powerful and influential body.  
   The account of its work must be read with profit by all who desire a knowledge of Masonry in 
Upper Canada from 1792—1822. Whatever defects might be found in the proceedings of the 
governing body, the work of the subordinate Lodges was excellent. Their history possesses a two-
fold interest, for they displayed an inherent and sterling strength which was steadily maintained 
during a term of years when, without the supervising attention of a Grand Lodge, they were 
subjected to the throes of every storm that was raised by those in power. Then the earnestness of 

the membership demonstrated that they had the principles of the Craft at 
heart and were determined to stand by the ship, knowing that sooner or 
later disturbing elements would disappear and peace and harmony would 
prevail.  
 

source:  Wallace McLeod, ed., Whence Come We ? Freemasonry 
                          in Ontario: 1764 - 1980, (Hamilton: Masonic Holdings), 
                          1980, pp.  32 - 33.  
 

Next month: Lodges under the Schismatic Grand Lodge.  
William Jarvis Simon McGillivray 
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Editor’s Note: Beginning with Volume Two, Issue, 1, September 2008, the Beacon also 
provides its readership with excerpts from the Peterborough District’s publication, ―History 
of A.F. and A.M. Lodges: Peterborough District‖ (author unknown, Peterborough 1968).  
 

Peterborough District A.F. & A.M. History 
 

Norwood Lodge No. 223 

 

   In writing about Norwood Lodge No. 223 which was Instituted on July 14, 1870, two 
names appear often in the early records: R.W. Bro. Bertram W. Squire and W. Bro. R.G. 
Lawlor. B.W. Squire was a leader in his community. Coming to Canada as a small boy, he 
received his education at Norwood, early learned the baking trade and, with his father and 
two uncles, formed a milling business. Later he became an exporter of many lines of farm 
produce and owned a general store. He served on the village council and for six years as 
reeve and twice served his Lodge as Master.  
   John Lawlor was the principal of the Norwood High School for twenty-five years.  
   Besides R.W. Bro. Squire and W. Bro. Lawlor in the years since the Association was formed, other leaders have 
been: R.W. Bro. Walter Bitten, R.W. Bro. G.R. Baker, V.W. Bro. A.M. Weir, V.W. Bro. Charles MacMillan and W. Bro. 
David McNeill. They have been the mainstay of Masonry in Norwood.  
 
   The following have served as Grand Lodge Officers since the formation of Peterborough District:  
 

R.W. Bro. Gerald R. Baker   (Peterborough D.D.G.M.: 1944-1945) 

V.W. Bro. Walter Bitten   (Grand Steward: 1945-1946) 

R.W. Bro. Walter Bitten   (Peterborough D.D.G.M.: 1958-1959) 

V.W. Bro. William Weir   (Grand Steward: 1959-1960) 

R.W. Bro. John W. Auckland    (Peterborough D.D.G.M.: 1974-1975) 

V.W. Bro. David McNeil    (Grand Steward: 1975-1976) 

R.W. Bro. Douglas J. Pearcy    (Peterborough D.D.G.M.: 1986-1987) 

V.W. Bro. Neil McClure   (Grand Steward: 1987-1988) 

R.W. Bro. Brian Rumbles   (Peterborough D.D.G.M.: 1999-2000)  

V.W. Bro. Keith Buchanan   (Grand Steward: 2000-2001) 

 
   Other Grand Lodge Officers from Norwood Lodge No. 223 over the years included:  

 

1900-1901 V.W. Bro. William Roxburgh,  

  Grand Organist, Norwood Lodge No. 223. 

1903-1904 R.W. Bro. Dr. J.C. Moffat,  

  D.D.G.M., Norwood Lodge No. 223.  

1905-1906 V.W. Bro. Joseph Pearce,  

  Grand Standard Bearer, Norwood Lodge No. 223.  

1909-1910 R.W. Bro. Samuel Ford,  

  D.D.G.M., Norwood Lodge No. 223. 

1913-1914 R.W. Bro. Bernard W. Squire,  

  D.D.G.M., Norwood Lodge No. 223. 

1933-1934 V.W. Bro. E. Pitt Cuffe,  

  Grand Steward, Norwood Lodge No. 223. 

1968-1969   V.W. Bro. Charles MacMillan,  

  Grand Steward, Norwood Lodge No. 223. 

1985-1986 R.W. Bro. John Webster,  

  D.D.G.M., Hamilton District,  
  Affiliated with Norwood Lodge No. 223.  

1998-1999   V.W. Bro. Ray Beggs,  

  Grand Steward, Norwood Lodge No. 223. 
 

source:  author unknown, ――History of A.F. and A.M. Lodges: Peterborough District‖ (Peterborough), 

  1968, p. 23, with updates from R.W. Bro. Robert Collins McBride, District Historian, 2001 – 2010. 



 

 
 

 

Bob McBride. MSPub / DDGM / Peterborough District’s Electronic Beacon / 2010-05-01, Volume Three, Issue 7 

Page 26 

 

Golden Rule Campbellford / Hastings  
Lodge No. 126 

celebrates its 150th Anniversary  
with the  

Peterborough District’s  
Grand Master’s Reception  

Saturday, June 5 , 2010 
5:00 p.m.  

Campbellford Curling Club  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

For more information  

please contact their W. Master,  

W. Bro. Wayne Atchison 

Cell Phone: 613-395-0308 

E-mail: cwatchison63 “at” hotmail.com 
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Did You Know ??? 
 

The Grand Lodge Committee on Masonic Education offers an interesting 
Correspondence Course on Masonic Education throughout this Jurisdiction 
that is a four-part program covering: (1) Masonry at Work, (2) History and 
Origin of Masonry, (3) Administration and Organization, (4) Preparing for 
Leadership. The cost for each program is only $ 20.00. As well, this committee also offers 
a challenging D.D.G.M. Correspondence Course for those Past Masters who are 
considering offering their skills and abilities as a District Deputy Grand Master. The 
Course is divided into three programs: (DI) Duties and Leadership, (DII) Administration, 
Finance and Communication, (DIII) Protocol, Etiquette and Ritual. The fee for this course 
is only $ 30.00. Applications can be made for all these courses by writing to W. Bro. Dale 
GRAHAM, FCF, Team Leader, College of Freemasonry, 658 2nd Ave. West, Owen 
Sound, Ontario. N4H 4M3.  
 
Reflections: The Newsletter of the Committee on Masonic Education is published 
quarterly, the most recent issue being Fall 2009, Volume 24, Number 1. Its goal is to 
make available articles and presentations written for Masons of Ontario. The cost of a 
yearly subscription is only $ 18.00 and can be ordered by writing to ―Masonic Education 
Newsletter‖, c/o 99 Keewatin Street South, Oshawa, Ontario.  L1H 6Z2. Your cheque 
should be made out to ―Masonic Education Newsletter‖. Please indicate your Lodge’s 
name and number, your District’s name, your name and the mailing address where you 
would like to receive this publication.   
 
Reflections is always seeking articles about Freemasonry written by Freemasons. 
Please submit them to its Editor, R.W. Bro. Robert C. McBride, e-mail: ddgm2007 ―at‖ 
nexicom.net. Articles are often approximately 1,200 words in length. Articles of special 
merit might be printed in sections over several issues while short articles provide an 
excellent resource for a brief Masonic Education moment in Open Lodge. Please adhere 
to the following deadlines for submissions: Fall issue = August 1, Winter issue = 
November 1, Spring issue = February 1, Summer issue = May 1.  
 
Heritage Lodge No. 730 G.R.C. was formed to provide an intellectual environment for the 
pursuit of Masonic knowledge and also to provide a means for receiving and recording 
historical artefacts to ensure the preservation of our Masonic Heritage without 
encroaching on the normal functions of Constituent Lodges. Heritage Lodge accepts, by 
affiliation in the usual manner, all Masons of like-mind, desirous of working together to 
fulfil the aims and objectives established by the membership. The Lodge Secretary is 
R.W. Bro. Kenneth E. Campbell, e-mail: heritagelod730 ―at‖ xplornet.com. The fee for 
Affiliation is $ 35.00 and the annual dues are also $ 35.00. R.W. Bro. Robert C. McBride 
is the Heritage Lodge Regional Liaison Chairman for the Ontario, Peterborough and 
Victoria Districts. He can be reached by sending an e-mail to ddgm2007 ‖at‖ nexicom.net.  
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Happy to Meet.    Sorry to Part.    Happy to Meet Again. 

This Peterborough District Electronic Beacon is circulated via e-mail to all Brethren 
who are interested in keeping abreast of events and announcements within the 
Peterborough District and abroad. Please feel free to copy these newsletters and 
circulate them among the Brethren who do not have e-mail access.  
 

If you would like to have any Masonic announcements included in future issues of 
this electronic newsletter, please contact me at the address below.  
  

Please pass these electronic newsletters on to others who may be interested. We 
welcome new subscribers, be they Masonic Brethren or friends.   
  

If you have received this directly from me, then you are subscribed. Otherwise, if 
you would like to subscribe to the "Peterborough District Electronic Beacon", 
please send me a note.  
 

If you have received this issue of the “Peterborough District Electronic Beacon” 
and would not like to receive any further e-mails from me, please let me know and I 
will immediately remove you from my distribution list.   
 

There are currently 816 Brethren who receive the “Peterborough District Electronic 
Beacon” across the Peterborough District, other Districts within Ontario, elsewhere 
in Canada, the United States and abroad, including the British Isles and New 
Zealand !!!  
 

Sincerely and fraternally yours,  
R.W. Bro. Robert Collins McBride (Bob),  
Past Peterborough District Deputy Grand Master (2007 – 2008)  
Peterborough District Communications Chairman and District Historian.  
E-mail: ddgm2007 ―at‖ nexicom.net  
 


